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Toolkit 6 Club Portfolio Summary Note: Prices from 11/15 at 8:38 PM 11/16 
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Team B reviewed the SEMICH Portfolio positions that make up less than 5% of the portfolio and developed several 

recommendations on how to reduce the number of holdings to a more manageable level and at the same time improve 

our portfolio. 

Facebook [FB] –   Since we just purchased Facebook and we want to increase our position it was not considered 

for elimination from the portfolio. 

Recommendation  Continue adding to the position possibly with Dollar Cost Averaging. 

CVS Health [CVS]‐  Although our SSG is indicating a buy, the SSG has not had the judgements updated since 01‐19‐

17. Recent developments such as the proposed purchase of Aetna for 70 billion dollars, and the 

threat of Amazon entering the prescription drug marketplace resulted in a significant decline in 

the stock price.  From the Bivio and Folio reports we currently have a 13% loss in our position. 

Reccomendation  Sell the position. 

ULTA Salon [ULTA]‐   In the year that we have owned ULTA we have watched the stock price reach in excess of $314 

dollars and drop to under $191 a share.  In retrospect our entry point was too high.  The 

summer also brought an overreaction across the retail environment with Amazon’s purchase of 

Whole Food Markets and the expectation of their decimation of retailing as we know it.  

 Purchase Shares Cost/Share Share Cost M Value G/(L)  

Ulta Beauty Inc (ULTA) 10/17/2016 3.0000 260.6067 781.82 602.28 (179.54) LTCG 
 11/22/2016 6.1975 258.1699 1,600.00 1,244.21 (355.79) STCG
 07/17/2017 9.6339 254.3121 2,450.02 1,934.10 (515.92) STCG

 Subtotal: 18.8314 256.5845 4,831.84 3,780.59 (1,051.25)

Recommendation  Hold the position and consider adding to it with Dollar Cost Averaging, When the price recovers 

consider selling the more expensive  part of the position to improve our basis in the stock. 

Signature Bank [SBNY]‐ This stock has been on a wild ride since we purchased it, its price jumped up after the election 

but has gone downhill since returning to its reelection lows. 

 

 Purchase Shares Cost/Share Share Cost M Value G/(L)  

Signature Bank (SBNY) 06/20/2016 23.3644 128.4004 3,000.00 2,918.92 (81.08) LTCG
 08/22/2016 17.0620 117.2196 2,000.00 2,131.55 131.55 LTCG

 Subtotal: 40.4264 123.6816 5,000.00 5,050.47 50.47  

Recommendation Sell the position    
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Dycom Industries [DY]‐ This is another stock that has moved up and down this year.  Looking ahead there appears to be 

a lot of potential for DY to attract new business with the rollout of the 5G wireless standard for 

cellular networks.  Because this will involve higher frequencies that have shorter effective 

ranges construction of many more although smaller cellular towers will be required to support 

not only cellular communication but also the data needs of smart /self driving vehicles.  

Recommendation   Continue adding to the position possibly with Dollar Cost Averaging. 

Amazon [AMZN]‐  Consider adding to the position if the stock price pulls back. 

Oreilly Auto [ORLY]‐  Another stock that’s price reacted to the threat of AMZN expanding into their area. The stock 

price appears to be recovering. 

 

 Recommendation   Continue adding to the position possibly with Dollar Cost Averaging. 

Biogen [BIIB]‐  Consider adding to the position if the stock price pulls back. 

 

 Purchase      Shares Cost/Share Share Cost M Value G/(L)  

Biogen Inc (BIIB) 08/22/2016 6.2907 293.0952 1,843.78 1,952.89 109.11 LTCG 
 09/19/2016 2.2859 282.3083 645.32 709.62 64.30 LTCG 
 11/22/2016 13.8793 290.6884 4,034.54 4,308.68 274.14 STCG

 Subtotal: 22.4559 290.5096 6,523.64 6,971.19 447.55  
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On 11‐15 we received a request to withdraw from the Partnership from Chris Rolls.  This will require the sale of some 

stock to fund the payment and fits with the proposal to reduce the number of holdings but does not allow raising the 

remaining positions to 3% or more.  Another issue is the 60 day hold Folio Investing places on withdrawal of funds 

deposited at Folio using Bill Pay. The current status of our cash position at Folio is that we have $1,122.37 in cash but 

can only withdraw around $800.00 toward the withdrawal payment. However we can utilize the $1,122.37 to trade. 

We suggest not using the $800 towards the Chris Rolls withdrawal, but use the $1,122.37 to increase our position in 

Facebook.

 

Proposal:  Buy  Facebook shares costing TBD with cash on hand   $1,100 

Sell   All shares CVS  Yielding about   $3,039.29  ($468.45) STCL  

    Sell  All Shares SBNY Yielding about  $5,246.94   $246.94  STCG   

These figures are approximate because we won’t know the actual amounts until the shares are sold. But those two sales 

should yield about $8,200.00.  Since the withdrawal amount is $12,182.88 we will need to raise another $4,000.00.  

Looking at our Capital Gains and losses we already have a net Capital Loss for the 2017 tax year of $3,581.70.   The two 

sales will increase our Capital Loss by about $218 to about $3,800.  We need to look at our best performing positions to 

raise the $4,000.00.  They are AAPL 174.5% gain 12% of portfolio,  LKQ 95.84% gain 13.5% of portfolio, CTSH 88.86% gain 

14.96% of portfolio, and PCLN 40.44% gain 12.95% of portfolio.  

    Sell  $4000.00 CTSH about 53 shares Cost $33.39/share About $2,225 LTCG. 

Note: The amounts have been updated after Bivio Valuation and Manifest Investing  stock prices were updated Thursday 

night.         
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Manifest Investing SEMICH Worksheet.

  


